
Report of the Committee on Finance

Recommending changes in the Proposed City Fiscal Year 2014 Community Development Program, Proposed Reallocation of Thirty-Ninth Year Community Development Funds, and Proposed Fortieth- Year Community Development Program, as modified, for City Fiscal Year 2014.

The Committee on Finance respectfully


REPORTS:

The Proposed City Fiscal Year 2014 Community Development Program, Proposed Reallocation of Thirty-Ninth Year Community Development Funds, and Proposed Fortieth-Year Community Development Program were submitted by the Mayor to the Council on May 2, 2013 and referred to the Committee on Finance.  The Committee on Finance held hearings on May 9, 10, 13, 14, 17, 20, 21, 23, 28, 29, 30, on June 3, 4, and 5, 2013.  The testimony elicited at these hearings regarding the budget as a whole and with respect to specific needs and projects was supplemented by further data developed at the meetings of the Committee on Finance, and from Council staff and representatives of City agencies.  The primary concern of the Committee was that the funding contained in the Proposed City Fiscal Year 2014 Community Development Program would meet the actual and perceived needs of the communities the City of New York comprises.

In its deliberations, the Committee on Finance took into consideration the testimony of the citizenry at the public hearings and the information furnished by Council Members, staff assistants and City agencies.

RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE

The Committee recommends a City Fiscal Year 2014 Community Development Program totaling $220,064,000.
The Committee recommends a Reallocated Thirty-Ninth Year Community Development Program totaling
$223,366,000.
The Committee recommends a Fortieth-Year Community Development Program  totaling $219,689,000.  The Committee makes this recommendation with the stipulation that the portion of the Fortieth-Year Community Development budget which will be spent in City Fiscal Year 2015 and not City Fiscal Year 2014 will be subject to review and reallocation in the City Fiscal Year 2015 Community Development budget recommendations to be made in June, 2014.
